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INT. OFFICE - DAY 

SAM is sat at a swivel chair in a crowded office. He is young 
and wearing a grey suit. He looks pretty normal and boring. 

The office is noisy: phones RING, people SHOUT, keyboards 
CLATTER. office is also grey and brightly lit. There is an 
absence of colour. Sam types un-enthusiastically at his 
computer. The 

CLOSE UP SHOT 

His eyes are red and tired as he stares at his computer 
screen. 

                                                      BACK TO 

His fingers TAP feverishly on his mouse. 

Sam SIGHS, gets up from his desk and walks across the office 
to the door. As he goes to open the handle, he gets a big 
ELECTRIC SHOCK! 

SAM 
OUCH! 

He tentatively goes to re-open the door- it's fine. 

INT. OFFICE CORRIDOR - DAY - CONTINUOUS 

Sam walks down the corridor. It is long and bleak. 

INT. BATHROOM - DAY - CONTINUOUS 

Sam goes into the bathroom, looks at himself in the mirror 
and goes to turn on the tap... 

Another big ELECTRIC SHOCK! 

SAM 
AGHH! What the...? 

He turns on the tap and splashes his face with water. He 
stares at himself in the mirror again. His eyes are red and 
tired. 

INT. OFFICE CORRIDOR - DAY 

Sam walks down the corridor. 
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INT. OFFICE - DAY - CONTINUOUS 

Sam goes back to his desk. He looks at his cup of tea, a bit 
worried. 

SAM (V.O) 
Should I? 

He reaches for his cup of tea with a shaky hand, and sure 
enough: ELECTRIC SHOCK! 

SAM 
ARGHH! 

Sam drops the cup of tea, it splashes over his desk and the 
floor. People look up from their computers and SNIGGER. 

Sam huffs and puffs, then grabs his bag, shuts his laptop and 
runs out of the office. 

INT. SAM'S FLAT - DAY 

Sam rushes into his flat. It is tiny, sterile and grey. There 
is a vase of dead flowers on the table. 

He puts his things down, he goes to pick up some post and: 
ELECTRIC SHOCK! 

SAM 
ARGHH! 

A SERIES OF SHOTS 

(The objects in the sequence could be anything) 

- Sam touches the kettle: ELECTRIC SHOCK! 

- Sam touches the tap: ELECTRIC SHOCK! 

- Sam touches a packet of biscuits: ELECTRIC SHOCK! 

- Sam touches the TV remote: ELECTRIC SHOCK! 

- Sam touches an alarm clock: ELECTRIC SHOCK! 

INT. SAM'S FLAT - DAY 

Sam drops the last object which shocked him. 

SAM (V.O) 
This has got to stop. 
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Sam opens his laptop- suffering a few minor shocks as he does 
so- and types into his browser:                                                       Why do i keep getting 
                                electric shocks off everything? 

He clicks search, and a page of results comes up. He scans 
through, clicking occasionally. 

SAM 
Eureka! 

INT. HALLWAY - DAY 

Sam runs down the hallway. 

EXT. STREET - DAY 

Sam runs down a street. 

EXT. PARK - DAY 

Sam walks into a park. It is green and bursting with life. 
Birds TWEET loudly, there are beautiful flowers everywhere. 
LAUGHING and faint calm music sounds from somewhere. 

Sam walks through the park, squinting slightly in the 
sunlight. He stops and looks around for something, and 
then... he spots it in the distance. A beautiful tree with 
vibrant green leaves, swaying provocatively in the summer 
breeze. 

He walks up to the tree and stares at it for a minute. Then 
he takes off his shoes, breathes deeply, and wraps his arms 
around the tree. 

He closes his eyes in bliss, a smile spreads across his face. 
The calm music intensifies, and he sighs with relief as he 
deepens into the hug. 

He stays here for a minute or so- really enjoying the hug, 
until... 

YOB 1 
TREE HUGGER! 

Two young men walking past, have stopped and are laughing and 
pointing at Sam hugging the tree. Sam opens his eyes 
abruptly. 

YOB 2 
HIPPIE! HIPPIE TREE HUGGER! 
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YOB 1 
PUT SOME SHOES ON YOU HIPPIE! 

YOB 2 
HAHA! 

Sam quickly stops hugging the tree and goes red in the face. 

The tree rustles gently. 

TREE (V.O) 
Ignore them. 

Sam looks at the tree in shock. And then defiantly, wraps his 
arms back around the tree. 

The yobs walk away. Sam closes his eyes again. 

INT. SAM'S FLAT - DAY 

Sam gets back into his flat, still carrying his shoes. He has 
leaves in his hair and looks flushed. 

He puts his shoes down, and looks at the kettle. He slowly 
walks over to it, puts out his hand and touches it. 

Nothing happens. 

SAM 
YIPPEE! 

He does a little dance. 

INT. OFFICE - DAY 

Sam walks into the office. He is wearing bright clothes, is 
smiling and looks alive! He is also carrying a leafy potted 
plant. 

He puts the plant on his desk, sits down and gets back to 
work. 


